
            STRATFORD UPON AVON AIRGUN LEAGUE               
 

Final agreed Minutes of the Officers Meeting held on Tuesday 2nd March 2021 on 
Zoom 

  
Meeting started 8:00pm. Present: R Groom, W Cemis, N Williams, J Langford, P Onions, A 
Smith, S Ray 

1. Apologies. A Clarke & J Everett sent apologies.  
 
2. Minutes from last meeting on 5th January - agreed and ready to be published on League 
website. Action: JL to send to AS, AS to post on website, also to post Draft March Minutes 
 
3. League Covid Response 

With restrictions still in place, shooting will be taking place no earlier than 21st June, depending 
on venue. 
Depending on willingness of venues, we could consider commencing social shooting on paper & 
bell targets. New season could provisionally start 9th September if vaccine rollout and roadmap 
out of Covid continues with success. 
Action: AS to publish on website the 21st June date & all Captains requested to check with their 
respective venues & team members as to their willingness to restart. A Summer activity may be 
considered if sufficient interest. 
 

4. Membership/Registration -  
AS reported out of registration list of 55 active shooters, so far 21 have registered, with positive 
comments. Thanks were extended to Steve Hodges for setting up the online system. 
Action: Captains to chase online registrations from their members. R Groom & N Williams to 
chase those shooters who had been interested in shooting between lockdowns. JL to reply to JE. 
 

5. Treasurers Report 
Bank statement dated 29th Jan is £2,983.32, next one expected tomorrow dated 28th February. 
In the new statement there should be a cheque payment to Bluefin for £70 and a cheque to be 
written for £50 making the cash book balance £2,863.32. Monies in from Nick to be added to this 
balance to be paid in at end of March to the sum of £500. 
Action: a letter of thanks to be sent to Stratford Town Trust on receipt. 
 
6. AOB -  
a) Youth Proficiency Scheme membership was up for renewal.  Paul reported that Derek would 
not be renewing his membership. AS recorded that RG & SH had renewed. 
 
b) Website Memorial Wall to those who have passed away.  Action: Captains invited to submit 
retrospective entries if they wish to include accomplishments of shooters from past seasons. 
These should include dates & years shooting, brief biography. Please to submit to A Smith. 
 
c) Paper targets would be needed. Action: RG to talk to Paul Clingan about placing an order. 
  
d) Recharge grant - NW was thanked for his efforts in pursuing the application, resulting in a 
£500 grant. Not sufficient to purchase a new practice gun, but sufficient for targets and publicity. 
SR pointed out that consideration needs to be given to how to spend the fund, though advertising 
via social media. Potentially market League through collective emails. Action: to discuss at next 
Delegates meeting 
 

It was agreed that the next meeting would be held on Tuesday 6th April at 8pm via Zoom, open 
to all Captains or their representatives. 
Meeting ended 8.40pm              SAGL Secretary  Jo Langford  


